
 

 

 

 

December 2009                                            Long Beach Branch, Vol. 39 Issue 4 

By Darlene Daclan   

  

Tis the Season to be Jolly 
As we ring in the most wonderful time of the year, join us at our Holiday Wassail on Saturday, December 5, 

2009 from 10:00 a.m. to 12 noon at the home of Deloris Mayuga.    

Traditionally, Wassail is an expression of goodwill at a festivity or a salutation toasting to one's good health. Let us 

continue this tradition and, with holiday cheer, toast our good health with our AAUW Long Beach membership at 

this annual event!  Refreshments and the hot, mull spiced Wassail drink, made by our own Barbara Gleason, will 

be served.  Family, friends, and prospective members are welcome to join in celebrating the holiday season with 

our Branch!   

 

*********************************************************************************************************************************** 

Los Angeles County Inter-branch Council Meeting (LACIC) 

Monday, November 23, 2009, Downey City Library, 11121 Brookshire Avenue, Downey 

6:30 p.m., networking and 7 p.m., program 

 

Jane Roberts, AAUW member, and co-founder of 34 Million Friends, will be the guest speaker. Jane is an inspiring 

and passionate advocate for the wellbeing of women and girls throughout the world. She has championed the 

cause of human rights and gender equality and has traveled throughout the developing world taking her message 

to the women who need it most. She will be speaking about: 

• The price the world is paying for gender inequality 

• The Millennium Development Goals and how they tilt toward women 

• The link between reproductive health, including family planning, with women‛s empowerment 

• Girls‛ and women‛s education and the rates of illiteracy worldwide 

• Update on 34 Million Friends 

(Long Beach AAUW Branch members are welcome and encouraged to attend.) 
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 AAUW's Mission Statement: AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, and research. 

AAUW's Value Promise:  By joining AAUW, we belong to a community that breaks through educational and economic 

barriers so that all women have a fair chance. 

B r a n c h   N e w s 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AAUW Long Beach Branch, Board Brief 

October 19, 2009, Board Brief 
 

The Board of Directors met on October 19, 2009, at 6 pm at the 

Iacaboni Library in Lakewood.  Regular business was conducted.   

 

Motion:   It was moved by Pat Sargeant that the bills will be paid 

for this month. 

 

                    AAUW DireÊÛÖÙɀÚ      

Learn & Explore Series 

Vietnam and Cambodia :  

Host: Carolyn Garfein, AAUW President 

February 19-March 7, 2010 

Reservations by 12/19/09 

www.travelsmartpartners.com/aauw   

MARK YOUR CALEN DARS  
Planned Monthly Branch Meetings 

 

 
 

12/5 Wassail:   at Deloris Mayuga’s home 

 

1/9/10 Bernice Bratter & Helen Dunn 

 Project Renewment @ The Grand, Long Beach 

 

 

PLEASE JOIN US 

Prospective New Members 

Welcome at Every Meeting 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE & BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETINGS 

 
Executive Committee meetings (elected officers) are held at the home of Judith Kaho.  Please be at Judith’s by 6:30 

PM.  Elected board members are expected to attend each board meeting— Please contact Pat Ferrer, 562 -597-4781, 

panderoh@aol.com or Frances Rozner, 562 -438-0202, frozner3@verizon.net or frozner@scco.edu , if you are unable to 

attend. 

 

Dates: 12/14*; 2/15; 4/19    *Second Monday 

 

The Full Board meetings are held at the Iacoboni Library on Clark Ave, Lakewood, across the street from the Home 

Depot.  The meeting will begin promptly at 6:00 PM.  Meet and greet and refreshments will start at 5:30 PM.  All 

elected board members and appointed officers are expected to attend; appointed Chairs are invited.  Please notify one 

of the co-Presidents (see above) if you cannot attend a meeting.  

 

Dates: 1/18 (%ȭɯ1ÖáÕÌÙɀÚɯÏÖÔÌ ɬ Library closed due to Holiday), 3/15, 5/17 (Joint meeting with outgoing and incoming boards) 

 

Any Branch member is welcome to attend any Board meeting.  Please let one of the co-Presidents know if you plan 

to attend and are NOT a member of the Board. 

 
AAUW-LONG BEACH WEBSITE:  http://www.aauw-longbeach.org  

AAWU eMail Address:  AAUWLongBeach@gmail.com  

http://www.travelsmartpartners.com/aauw
mailto:panderoh@aol.com
mailto:frozner3@verizon.net
mailto:frozner@scco.edu
http://www.aauw-longbeach.org/
mailto:AAUWLongBeach@gmail.com
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CO-PRESIDENTSõ MESSAGE   

Patricia Ferrer & Frances Rozner 

The Shriver Report: A WoÔÈÕɀÚɯ-ÈÛÐÖÕɯ"ÏÈÕÎÌÚɯ$ÝÌÙàÛÏÐÕÎ made a big splash in the news last month – even becoming the 

focus of a TIME magazine issue.  Although AAUW has been fighting for equity for women and girls for decades, Maria 

Shriver’s own words illustrate that there are still inequities to be addressed. 

 

“6ÏÐÓÌɯÛÏÌÙÌɀÚɯÔÜÊÏɯÛÖɯÊÏÌÌÙɯÈÉÖÜÛɯÛÏÌÚÌɯËÈàÚɯÖÕɯÛÏÌɯÌØÜÈÓÐÛàɯÍÙÖÕÛȮɯÞÌɯÚÛÐÓÓɯÏÈÝÌɯÈɯÓÖÕÎɯÞÈàɯÛÖɯÎÖȭɯɯ6ÖÔÌÕɯÚÛÐÓÓɯdo not make as much 

as men do for the same jobs.  The U.S. still is the only industrialized nation without a child-care policy.  Women are still being 

punished by a tax code designed when men were the sole breadwinners and women the sole caregivers.  Sexual violence against 

women still is a huge issue.  Women still are disproportionately affected by a lack of health care services.  And lesbian and older 

ÞÖÔÌÕɯÈÙÌɯÈÔÖÕÎɯÛÏÌɯ×ÖÖÙÌÚÛɯÚÌÎÔÌÕÛÚɯÖÍɯÖÜÙɯÚÖÊÐÌÛàȭɂ 

 

We have so much more to accomplish and we hope you are as enthused by your membership in AAUW and by 

its mission to advance equity for women and girls, as we are.  You can be involved at any level in that advancement.  A 

portion of your membership fee supports lobbying for bills in the California legislature and Congress.  Your membership 

is counted as advocacy support on the national level. 

Besides your membership, you can make financial contributions to AAUW Funds that provides for the education 

of women and the protection of their civil rights. AAUW Funds also supports research of important issues faced by 

women and advocacy for laws and policies that are fair to women, and provides training and opportunities for women to 

become leaders in their schools, workplaces, communities and country.  It is the LAF, EOF, Eleanor Roosevelt Fund, 

Public Policy Fund and Leadership Programs Fund now all rolled into one. 

You can also give time and expertise to advancing equity, either through educating on the need and how to 

change the status quo, by advocating for change, or by assisting in research that enlightens.  The Two-Minute Activist, via 

the Internet, is an easy way to make your voice heard by your legislative representatives. You can also volunteer on the 

local level on the many projects with which our Branch is involved.  It is inspiring to witness the leadership of our 

members as they raise money to advance equity through activities like our recent Luncheon Most Deadly, to inspire 

young women through projects such as Tech Trek and the STEM Conference, and to provide guidance for women and 

girls they meet every day, including fellow members. 

Working together, we keep this Branch moving forward to accomplish this important and focused mission – to 

Advance Equity for Women and Girls.   As we enter into this Holiday Season, we wish you all the very best!  

 

****************************************************************************************************************************************** 

 Educational Foundation News 

By Dianne Bradfield & Betty Shaw – co-Educational Foundation VPs 

 

A huge thank you to Fay Denny and her committee for the success of the first annual Author's luncheon fundraiser for 

the Education Fund.  Sincere thanks also go to the special interest groups who were so generous in providing the 

beautiful gift baskets for the opportunity drawings.  Participants not only heard Kelly Lange and Bob Stevens speak, but 

had the opportunity to purchase books and have them autographed.  The author presentations were very enjoyable and 

informative.  Through the efforts of so many, over $2,000 was raised for the Education Fund.  Let us hope this will be the 

first of many exciting future Author's luncheons! 
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Membership Report      
By: Fay Denny & Judith Kaho, co-Membership VPs 

 

The Holiday season brings happy memories of getting together with family and friends.  What better time to bring a 

prospective member to our Wassail and to introduce them to the wonderful AAUW members who will be attending?  

One of our AAUW membership campaigns this year is “Keys to the Future: A Member-Get-A-Member.”  Our members hold 

the key to AAUW’s future by introducing friends, relatives, and associates to AAUW’s program and to membership.  

Remember our value promise: By joining AAUW, you belong to a community that breaks through educational and economic 

barriers so that all women have a fair chance. Our branch follows this promise through our work on the STEM conference, 

through our fund-raising for EF and LAF, and through our participation in community projects.  We have much of which 

to be proud.  Share our story with others and encourage them to join us in our ventures. 

 

There are rewards for recruiters of new members in the Member-Get-A-Member campaign: 

 Names of recruiters will be placed on the Hall of Fame on the national web site. 

 A Certificate of Recognition will be given to everyone who recruits a new member. 

 A recruiter who brings in five (5) new members will receive an exclusive AAUW Keys to the Future Logo Award 

Winner Lapel pin. 

 

Please send the names and addresses of prospective members to either Judith Kaho or Fay Denny.  We will be glad to 

send membership information to them; and if they join, you will receive credit toward the rewards  

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 AAUW LAF 

Carolyn Magnuson LAF VP 

I am pleased to announce that so far the LAF fundraising effort in Long Beach has resulted in donations totaling more 

than $1,300.  I know that some members missed the October meeting when the annual plea for LAF contributions was 

made, but it's not too late to substantially increase our total branch's LAF contributions since we have until December 1st 

to send in our 2009 donations.  Please consider giving generously. 

 

LAF, although restructured, continues to seek to promote equity for women in all areas of life.  Most people are not in a 

financial positron to litigate when their rights have been violated nor do most people have sufficient renown so that their 

opinion carries weight with governmental decision makers.  AAUW National has the necessary reputation to make a 

difference in enacting fair laws and ensuring they are enforced.  The effectiveness of those efforts depends upon the 

monetary support of AAUW members. 

 

 

 



 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Courtesy   

By Mary Orr 

 

We were greatly saddened to learn of the unexpected death of Ellen Mathis' husband, Arne.  Our thoughts and 

prayers are with her.  A condolence card was sent.  Our peripetitic member Betty Shaw is wending her way to Spain and 

Tangiers.   

Evelyn Flam was on a trip to the Amazon but fell ill and came home.  She is hospitalized with pneumonia and 

infections in intensive care.  Barney will advise me with more details.  Barbara Gleason and I attended the annual 

Children's Benefit League Bazaar.  Holiday shopping was a breeze for a very worthy cause.   

 

A Happy Birthday greeting to all December honorees.  Moreover, Happy Holidays! 

"To see a World in a Grain of Sand 

And a heaven in a wild flower,  

Hold Infinity in the Palm of your hand 

and Eternity in an Hour".  (Poem by William Blake) 

By Fay Denny, Chair for Author’s Event 

Authorõs Event a Success!   

Saturday, October 24, 2009 saw the first Author’s Event put together as a fund-raiser for the Educational Foundation.  

The two authors featured, Kelly Lange and Bob Stevens, gave entertaining presentations enjoyed by the all.   Kelly 

Lange, as a former newscaster for KNBC-TV was especially appropriate for our AAUW group, as she was the first 

woman traffic reporter via helicopter and newscaster on local television.  She is the poster woman for “breaking through 

barriers and glass ceilings.”  Her stories of what went on behind the scenes had us thoroughly entertained.  Bob Stevens, 

a new mystery writer, told us about his experiences putting together his book of short stories.  He gave us some hints 

about writing, such as how you must have a murder in your story in order for people to think of it as a crime story. 

 

I want to thank the members of the Author’s Event committee for their many hours of hard work and thoughtful 

suggestions: Dianne Bradfield, Judith Bergquist, Jean Friedrichs, Norma Grady, JoAnn Kuroda, Judith Kaho, Gail 

Morrison, Linda Patten, Amy Savarese, and Sharon Westafer.  Without this wonderful group of women, the author’s 

event would not have been realized.  

 

In addition, a HUGE THANK YOU to all of the branch interest group members for their generous contributions to the 

baskets made for the Author’s Event.  Your support of our first event of this kind made it a very successful venture.  

THANK YOU to all of the branch members for your support. 
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Join us at the 
AAUW- LONG BEACH 

HOLIDAY WASSAIL 

Saturday, December 5, 2009 
10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 

 

At the home of Deloris Mayuga 

6571 El Roble Street 

Long Beach, CA  90815 

 
 

 

 

Tech Trek Fundraising in 2010! 

By Linda Patten & Anne Supple co-Chairs 

 

 

Tech Trek camp is now history for 2009!  Six hundred girls attended statewide; among the one hundred who attended the 

Whittier camp were our five girls.  Next year the fortunate young women will attend camp at UC Irvine. 

 

As most of you know, Tech Trek is a wonderful program to enhance math and science education for middle-school girls.  

The research that AAUW has done found that middle-school is when girls often feel discouraged from studying the 

STEM (science, technology, engineering and math) fields and avoid registering for these important classes.  Our branch 

depends on you, the members for support, so please bring your checkbooks to the January branch meeting … the 

committee and the girls count on your generosity.  Our fundraising efforts will continue through to February 20, 2009. 

Your Tech Trek Committee will be busy sending information to four Title I schools this winter, asking for nominations 

from the seventh-grade math/science teachers, next we require the girls to write an essay on a STEM subject, and finally 

your committee will interview the girls to decide whom will be chosen.  Our focus is on girls who show promise and who 

do not have an opportunity to attend other camps.   

 

The results of the camp have been studied and found that Tech Trek was the most influential personal or academic 

experience of their middle school years.  Other data indicates much higher levels of science and math course participation 

than the national average as well as an increased number of these girls taking AP science and math courses.  Attendees 

also exceeded national norms for college attendance with 96 percent currently enrolled in 120 different colleges.  All 

participants credited Tech Trek for encouraging their interest in science and math related fields.  A copy of the study is 

available from the committee.   
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AAUW Member Wins Nobel Prize  

AAUW celebrates Carol Greider, AAUW member-at-large and winner of the Nobel Prize in Physiology or Medicine along 

with her two colleagues, Elizabeth Blackburn and Jack Szostak. Greider has been a member of AAUW since 2002.  

Greider, Blackburn, and Szostak "discovered that telomeres are made up of simple, repeating blocks of DNA building 

blocks and are found in all organisms," according to a Johns Hopkins University announcement. Understanding this 

biological process has paved the way to deeper knowledge of cancer and cellular aging.  

"AAUW has a long history of supporting women in the sciences, and we are thrilled to count another Nobel Prize winner 

among our ranks," said AAUW Executive Director Linda D. Hallman, CAE. In 1920, AAUW awarded two-time Nobel 

Prize recipient Marie Curie a grant to assist with her groundbreaking research on radium. AAUW member Greg 

Mortenson, author of Three Cups of Tea, was nominated for the 2009 Nobel Peace Prize for his work supporting education 

for girls in Pakistan and Afghanistan.   (http://www.aauw.org/About/newsroom/pessreleases/Nobel_102209.cfm) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IDENTIFICATION STATEMENT:  AAUW Vantage (USPS 361-850) is published monthly except in July and September by the Long Beach 

Branch of the American Association of University Women (AAUW), 525 E. 7th Street #117, Long Beach 90813.  Periodical postage paid at 

Long Beach, CA.  Postmaster: send address changes for AAUW Vantage to 525 E. 7th Street, #117, Long Beach, CA 90813. 

 

AAUW BRANCH MEETING 
Holiday Wassail 

Saturday, December 5th, 2009 
 

 

Program:    10:00am ï 12:00pm 
 
 
Place: Deloris Mayuga 
 6571 Del Roble Street, Long Beach  90815 
  
Menu:   Holiday Goodies & Wassail 

 
   
 Price:  No Cost 
 
  

No RSVP 
  

Questions:  Jean Aldrich (562) 430-8688 or Linda Johnson 
(562) 431-2135 

  

 

No Reservations Needed 
 
 

Please join us and bring your friends! 
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   In principle and practice, AAUW values 
   in addition, seeks a diverse membership.  There 
   shall be no barriers to full participation in 
   this organization on the basis of gender, 
   race, creed, age, sexual orientation, 
   national origin or disability. 
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Editor:  Darci Fersch – de.fersch1@verizon.net  

 

INTEREST GROUPS   
Public Policy:   Please contact Betty Ann Rauch 562-431-6679 for information. 

Book Chat:     Call Jean for information, everyone is welcome.  . 

Literary Ladies:    Meets the second Monday of the month at Jean Aldrich’s home 1PM 

Antiques and Collectibles:  The group plans to attend the Annual Children’s Benefit League Bazaar at the Betheny Lutheran 

Church. Barbara Gleason (562-421-2206) will call everyone to confirm the hours.  Last year they were from 8:30am-2pm.  Plan to have 

lunch together! 

Residential Renters Discussion Group: Residential Renters Discussion Group: We welcome anyone with an interest in 

residential rentals to our meetings.  The next meeting will be November 18, 10:00 a.m. at Barbara Gleason’s house, 4556 Graywood, 

Ave., Long Beach.   Reservations are not required but an email/call to Joan at jwg221@aol.com or Ellen Mathis at 

epmathis@verizon.net will ensure there is a chair at the table for you 

Bridge Groups:  Please call first to verify, day, time, and place:     Groups play at the Petroleum Club in Long Beach. To inquire 

about a seat at the game on the first and third Wednesday please call Emily Elgin and for the availability for a seat on the second 

Friday kindly contact Cathy Cunningham at (562) 424-3166. 

Community Connections:   This group concentrates on collecting and packaging personal care packets for the students at the 

Mary Bethune Center, an LBUSD school for homeless students.  

mailto:de.fersch1@verizon.net
mailto:jwg221@aol.com
mailto:epmathis@verizon.net

